






Brussels, XX July 2014
To: Richard Bergström, Director General, EFPIA




Cc: François Bouvy, Market Access Director, EFPIA
The future of medicines bar-coding
Dear Mr Bergström,
Firstly, I wished to send a belated thank you for our meeting at the EAHP Congress in Barcelona in March. I hope you found the occasion useful in understanding the perspective of hospital pharmacists on the range of topics we discussed, including medicines shortages and medicines bar coding.
Referring back to the bar coding issue, and our long term interest in achieving the bar coding of medicines to the single unit in order to achieve wider uptake of bedside scanning, I wanted to follow up with you some points from that discussion.
It was mentioned that EFPIA are currently progressing some long term strategic thought to the overall application of bar coding technologies to the field of medicines. This relates not only the forthcoming requirements of the Falsified Medicines Directive for secondary packaging bar coding, but also mHealth applications, such as patient scanning. You had suggested that the issue of single unit bar coding and bedside scanning should be added to these considerations, and that EFPIA’s October Board meeting would be giving some focus to these issues.

Added to this, on a number of previous conversations with EFPIA the value has been suggested of constructing a working group, including EFPIA, EAHP and other stakeholders (e.g. doctors, hospital managers, nurses, patients, bar code standards authorities, and associated industries such as the packaging and software industries) to advise and make long term agreements on the positive potential applications of bar code technology in the field of medicines, and how to remove the obstacles that exist to bringing these to fruition.

As the October meeting of the EFPIA Board moves closer, I wanted to raise the following questions:

1. Can EAHP feed in to the strategic thought process taking place in advance of that meeting, for example, by submitting evidence on the case for single unit bar coding, to those directing the Board’s considerations of the issues?
2. Can EAHP assist in constructing firmer proposals for the Board’s considerations of what a working group of the nature described above might consist of, its terms of reference, primary tasks and governance?
I look forward to continuing discussions with EFPIA on these points, and the chance to make real progress in these areas for the benefit of patient safety in Europe.
Kind Regards, 
Dr Roberto Frontini
President

The European Association of Hospital Pharmacists
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